The Honorable Rod Dembowski
May 1, 2019
Page 3

May 1, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski: 

I am pleased to transmit the Medic One/Emergency Medical Services (EMS) 2020-2025 Strategic Plan and accompanying ordinance to the King County Council for your review and adoption. 

The current Medic One/EMS levy is scheduled to expire December 31, 2019. To ensure continued emergency medical services in 2020 and beyond, the region undertook an extensive planning process in 2018 to develop a Strategic Plan and financing plan (levy) for King County voters to renew in 2019. This process brought together regional leaders, decision-makers, and stakeholders to assess the needs of the system and collectively develop recommendations to direct the system into the future. As in past years, the EMS Advisory Task Force oversaw the development of the recommendations, and was responsible for endorsing broad policy decisions, including the levy rate, length and ballot timing. 

The enclosed Medic One/EMS 2020-2025 Strategic Plan is the outcome of this productive regional discussion. As the primary policy and financial document that directs the system in its work, the Strategic Plan outlines the services, programs and initiatives supported by the county-wide, voter-approved EMS levy. The Plan proposes a six-year, 27-cent Medic One/EMS levy that:
· Assures ALS, BLS and Regional Services programmatic needs will be met:

· Continued full funding of eligible ALS costs; placeholder for the equivalent a new 1.0 unit if service demands increase beyond what is anticipated;

· Equitable BLS funding with more streamlined administration; new funding to

continue to explore Mobile Integrated Healthcare models to address community needs; and
· Maintained regional programs that support the system; continued focus on improving patient care and outcomes.

· Rolls $20 million of 2014-2019 reserves into 2020-2025 reserves for additional security;
· Addresses the Task Force’s concerns to protect the system from unforeseen financial risk;

· Continues with conservative financial policies and processes that provide stability; and

· Incorporates policies that provide additional protection and flexibility, including the ability to direct balances into reserves, or buy down a future levy rate.

The proposed 27 cent levy rate would result in $135 per year for the typical King County homeowner, based on a $500,000 home value.

The Medic One/EMS 2020-2025 Strategic Plan fosters King County’s mission to provide fiscally responsible, quality driven local and regional services, and embodies the County’s goals of operating efficiently and effectively, and being accountable to the public. Also, because EMS responses are distributed throughout the region based on service criteria, areas with economic challenges are provided the same level of service as areas with economic prosperity. This ensures access to health and human services and furthers King County’s Equity and Social Justice Program. The Plan was developed with the assistance of Public Health – Seattle & King County’s EMS division program managers. The cost of designing, writing, and editing the report is approximately $27,130 in staff hours.
The proposals incorporated within the Plan supports the Medic One/EMS system’s own strong tradition of service excellence, effective leadership and regional collaboration. The well-balanced approach will allow the system to meet the needs and expectations of residents, now and in the future. I want to thank all those who worked diligently to develop this well-balanced package which supports the paramedic, fire department and regional programs that comprise the outstanding EMS system in King County.

Thank you for your prompt consideration of the Medic One/Emergency Medical Services 
2020-2025 Strategic Plan. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Michele Plorde, Emergency Medical Services Division Director, at 206-263-8603. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Rachel Smith, Deputy Executive, King County 

Shannon Braddock, Deputy Chief of State, Executive’s Office 

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
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